COPS Application Package (1103-0098)
FY 2013

Justification for Burden Change:

[bookmark: _GoBack]For FY2013, the COPS Hiring Program (CHP) is once again being opened up to all agencies that are eligible to apply, unlike in FY 2012 where it was limited to agencies who applied in FY2011 but did not receive funding.  During the FY2011 application solicitation, which was also the last open solicitation conducted for CHP, only around 3000 agencies applied.  In order to keep this number accurate for the current solicitation season, the COPS Office does not request a change in burden hours for FY13 COPS Application Package (CAP).  However, due to new OMB policy changes that require components to calculate burden for common forms used, COPS does request an increase in burden to account for the SF 424 that applicants have to fill out in addition to the CAP.  

